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Organization for Justice and Equality (OJE) has complained to Fox Sports World regarding their use of the degrading and insulting term “Chinaman” in their soccer programs on 9/25/04 and 9/27/04.  We have received written responses from Fox.  

Their first letter indicated that they would examine the situation and that they focus on ethnic diversity.  In the second letter, they admitted that it was inappropriate to use such a term and promised to take proper actions to prevent any similar problem from happening again.  

The Senior V.P. of Fox Entertainment Group, Inc., in charge of Diversity Development, specified the actions that Fox will take in the future:

1. Reissue their guidelines regarding objectionable terms that may be offensive or taken as negative characterizations of individuals or groups.

2. Communicate these guidelines bi-annually to employees and organizations connected with production. 

3. Ensure that first-time engaged producers or play analysts are aware of this policy.

Despite that Organization for Justice and Equality (OJE) dealt with Fox on our own, all the organizations in this press conference including Asian Law Caucus, Chinese for Affirmative Action, and Eighty Twenty, have vowed to step to the front line if Fox does not provide us with any positive response.  These organizations are really committed to helping the Chinese community.  This also clearly reflects that we do have unity in the Chinese community.   

All of our organizations as well as Asian Pacific Americans Legal Center in Los Angeles are determined to work together more closely in the future to respond to any similar situation or to prevent any similar problem from occurring.  To start with, we will send a letter to Federal Communications Commission (FCC) to request them to regard the slur “Chinaman” as profanity.  

Basically, we agree that the responses from Fox are acceptable.  We also noticed that on 10/16/04, the attitude of Fox’s commentators improved considerably in commenting on Suen Chi-Hoi, the Chinese player representing Manchester City.     

We, however, still want to encourage Chinese to continue monitoring TV programs, radio shows, etc., and report to any of our organizations if similar problem occurs again.  Our organizations will certainly work together more closely to tackle this type of problem for the benefit of the Chinese community.   

